

MEETING MINUTES
[image: image1.jpg]




Purpose:
GABC Meeting
Location:
Grafton Cafeteria
Date: 

August 2, 2017, 6:00 pm – 8:00 pm
	Attendance
	
	
	
	
	

	Andrew Minter-President
	X
	Sandra DiGangi-Membership
	
	Senior Recognition-Shannon Davie
	X

	Keith Zagursky-Vice President
	X
	Darlene Heinz
Website
	X
	Kristen Teubert-Spiritwear
	

	Melanie Houle-Secretary
	X
	
	
	Courtney Engel-Spiritwear
	X

	Erin Tapajna-Treasurer
	X
	
	
	Terri Stumpo-Concessions
	X

	Laura Parker-GHS Athletic Director
	X
	Tricia O’Grady-Volunteers
	X
	
	

	Clark Ward-GMS Athletic Director
	
	Matt Lewellen-GHS Assistant AD
	
	Fundraising
	

	Publicity
	
	Outreach
	
	Scholarship
	


Athletic Director-Laura: 

· Laura has a copy of the fall coaches’ wish list.  She has not heard from the field hockey coach yet. The total of all the items on the wish list is $3442.81. 
· The fall schedule is on the website.  There are a few errors but for the most part it is ok.
· First football scrimmage is Aug 10 at Bailey.  Another scrimmage is scheduled for Aug 18. 

· Most likely we will not have a JV team unless numbers increase

· Grafton has switched to Pepsi.  We have to have all Pepsi products.  Our Coke coolers are gone and we do not have new coolers yet.  
· We have asked for an ice machine at Bailey field but we do not know if we will get it yet.
· Parent Fall Sports Meeting is 6:30 pm August 7.  
· August 30: HS new student orientation is 8:30 am with 6th grade Clipper Camp following at 9:00 am
President-Andrew:
· Sandra informed Andrew that she has made changes to the athletic booster form to indicate that the $10 donation covers one shirt.  If you have multiple children, you will need to pay $10/child.
· We need to change the website so that people can purchase merchandise and a booster membership at the same time. We need to have a way to itemize the transactions.   Darlene will take a look at it and see what can be done.
Vice President-Keith: 
· Do we have paperwork for corporate sponsorship?
· What would they get for sponsorship?

· We are extremely limited as to what we can do.
Treasurer- Erin:
We are doing well…We were able to do a lot with our money last year
· Met all the wish list items

· Chairs for the middle school

· Gift cards to the maintenance

· Money to after prom and scholarships 

Membership: 
· Need to do a better job getting the middle school parents involved/signed up for membership
· If we get them involved now, maybe it will transfer over to HS better
· Need to discuss options with Clark-Andrew will speak to Clark
· Do teams have individual banquets?
· Ice cream and cookies at the end of the day to recognize athletes???
Concessions-Brandi/Terri:
· August 10 football scrimmage-we will just have chips, candy and drinks.  We will need to use small coolers to keep the drinks cold if the larger coolers aren’t delivered yet.
· They have changed some of the locks at Bailey so we need to work on getting new keys
· We may need to clean out the concessions area prior to our first game this year.
· Last year we signed up for a Sam’s club membership.  We made $140 in rewards. This will pay for this year’s membership with $40 left over.  
· Terri can be there for the Aug 10 scrimmage and Brandi will cover the Aug 18 scrimmage.

· A Keurig for Bailey’s might be nice.  Terri will look and see if they sell them at Sam’s.  Everyone agrees that it is a great idea. Depending on the size, we will charge $1-2/cup.
· Andrew will give his debit card to Terri to purchase items for the concession stand during football season.  

Scholarships-Shannon:
· We need to push the scholarship opportunities especially on the middle school level
· Need to get the word out better-not an income based scholarship

SpiritWear-Kristen/Courtney: 
· All items on the website right now will need to come down.  We need to get pictures of the new stuff up. 

· We will have grey and navy sweatshirts, basket ball shorts, add a small amount of kids sizes for the younger siblings, a ¾ zip pullover and the windbreaker like we usually have

· We found a new magnet company and a new flag vendor
· For the HS orientation/MS Clipper Camp we may set up in one central location that is accessible for both sides

· New idea:  Join PTSA and get a one time discount on spirit wear????
Volunteers-Tricia: 
· Tricia has already made the sign up Genius for the fall sports.  She will have the sign up sheets at the Fall Parent’s meeting.  
· There is a separate sign up for Board members to sign up for the football concessions as well.  Tricia will send out the sign up for Board members.  Board members will need to be there an hour and a half before game time, other parent volunteers need to be there 30 minutes before game time starts.  We will need 8 parent volunteers per football game.  
· Homecoming is October 6 against New Kent.  
Next Meeting: Monday, September 11, 2017 6:00 pm 
Grafton Cafeteria

Prepared by:

Melanie Houle

GABC Secretary 2017-2018
